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Notice of resignation from the 2017 Policy Review Panel 
 

 

Dear Mr Swinson, 

 

I no longer have confidence that the Panel can proceed in a manner that is in the best interests of the 
Australian internet community. 

Therefore, I formally advise you of my resignation from the Panel. 

The Panel does not adequately represent the interests of the Australian internet community. The size and 
composition of the Panel is entirely inappropriate for a policy review of this scale and significance. The 
lack of business representation on the Panel is unacceptable. The underrepresentation on the Panel has 
also been further exacerbated by the recent departure of Paul Zawa. 

I am greatly concerned that the Panel lacks objectivity, and that stakeholder feedback is being 
overwhelmingly overlooked in favour of personal views held by some Panel members. 

As reflected in the 16 March 2018 Panel meeting minutes, I tabled a series of concerns that numerous 
people had raised with me, about Panel member interactions with stakeholders and the consultation 
process to date. In my opinion, many of these concerns have validity. 

Many of the policy reforms being pushed for by the Panel are in direct opposition to the majority views 
expressed by stakeholders; and should these reforms be implemented, then a large number of 
stakeholders’ concerns will ultimately be realised. 

I cannot in good conscience be a participant in a policy reform process that lacks proper representation 
and objectivity; and that is highly likely to result in negative impacts on a large number of stakeholders in 
the Australian community. 

Thank you for the opportunity to be part of the 2017 Policy Review Panel; and for the professional manner 
in which you have Chaired the Panel. 

 

Regards, 

 

Luke Summers 


